

127 LONG BEACH ROAD ISLAND PARK, NY 11558 (516) 431-0600 FAX: (516) 431-0436

December 7, 2022

Subject: Upcoming Utility Surveys for Empire Wind Project

Dear Resident:

Equinor, the energy company developing Empire Wind off the coast of Long Island (e.g., the wind power project), must survey certain streets and parking lots within the Village of Island Park in order to document and verify the locations of existing underground utilities. The survey will utilize ground penetrating radar (GPR) technology, which involves the use of hand-held equipment to scan street surfaces. This survey work is non-invasive and will not require excavation or excessive noise. The planned survey work will be performed as shown in the attached map and on streets referenced below:

- Island Park Parking Lot (adjacent to Claytime Tennis facility)
- Long Beach Rd
- LIRR Island Park Station Parking Lots
- Parente Ln N
- D'Amato Dr
- N Nassau Ln

The survey work is anticipated to commence on Monday, December 12th and continue over a 1-week period (weather permitting) on weekdays between 8AM and 4PM. When parking your vehicles along the route, please be mindful and on the lookout for the signs and notifications.

For updates on survey progress refer to the following site:

https://www.empirewind.com/community/resident-notices/

If you have any additional questions, please contact Susan Lienau from Equinor at empirewind@equinor.com.

